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Dear Highway Friends, 

Greetings in Jesus’ name. 

Beulah — dear old Beulah! The memories oh so sweet! 

One longs to be there again with you all this year. 

‘What Beulah has meant to me! Spiritual battles, victories, 

blessings and visions and revelations of God’s will for 

me! I'm so glad I obeyed Him. He has never failed to 

keep His promises to me. He is so wonderful to me. 

Praise His name! He is my Saviour, Sanctifier, Keeper 

and coming Lord. Oh! to be counted worthy to be His 

Bride, Oh, to be able to stir others to be ready too! 

‘We had to leave our nice home at 184 Hlobane Street, 

as the house was sold. We at last found some rooms at 

110 East Street where we are living now, 

Since coming here and during the past year, we have 

had a goodly number come for spiritual or medical help. 

Some we have visited in their homes and prayed with. 

About four natives have been converted — two of these 

last month. One of our first converts returns frequently 

for spiritual help and said he wants to unite with us. 

He was in desperate need last time — The Devil’s servants 

had assailed him and he was sidetracked — suddenly he 

realized it and being baffled came for help. He told me 

his troubles and from God’s precious word I was enabled 

to give Him the needed enlightenment. There is a young 

preacher here (a R. B.) graduate from our Bible School. 

He is trying to contact him and needs your prayers. I 

told him of this troubled soul. He is a fine worker! 

‘Then there is the Russelite convert. She came selling 

eggs. I asked, “Have you been saved?’ She did not know 

what that meant. I carefully explained. She had left the 

Lutheran Church, and joined the Russelites. I said “Your 

soul is seeking something — it is this — salvation.” Her 

amazing reply, instead of the usual argument, was, “Yes, 

I want it.” It was just a few minutes later that she arose 

from her knees with a shining face saying, “I’ve got it! 

Jesus saves me!” She also needs prayer. 

We have frequent calls from our missionaries — Paul 

and Mary and their two sons stayed 2 days with us on 

their way to Durban. The Gormans and the Morgans called 

in. In April Charles, Myra and family called in. Glendon 

and Betty and Bro. Eugene Kierstead also were here. 

Sunday we visited the Kiersteads. It was good to hear 

how God undertook for Bro. Eugene when he was so very 

ill. Truly we have a wonderful God who answered prayer. 

We pray that you will have a very blessed time at 

Beulah this year — and those of you who cannot go will 

be blessed at home. 

With best regards, yours for souls, 

Grace Titlestad. 

110 East Street, 

Vryhead, Natal, South Africa. 

Sorry we were unable to get this letter in a pre Camp 

Meeting issue of the Highway. B. C. 

NEEDED FOR MISSION HOME 

The Foreign Mission Board issue this information 

to our people: Our Mission Home at Hartland, occupied 

by the Sterritt Sisters, is in need of some repair and 

the installation of furnace oil burner. We have had 

an estimate that the work can be done, with a burner 

installed in the furnace now set up in the parsonage and 

in good condition, and the needed repairs and improve- 

ments on the outside of the building, for between four and 

five hundred dollars. We have nothing in missionary 

funds to cover a project of .this kind, but feel sure that 

our people will want to give support to it by special con- 

tributions. If the Lord prompts you to help, will you com- 

municate with either the president of the F. M. Boards, 

Rev. B. C. Cochrane, Fredericton, N. B., or the Treasurer, 

Rev. S. W. Cameron, Perth, N. B. 
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— BEULAH NOTES — 

(Continued from Page One) 

all present who stood to honour the memory of one describ- 

ed by the speaker as “a great character, a great man, and 

a great preacher” Rev. Sewell Hilyard, and his son Robert, 

son and grandson of the deceased, were present for the 

Memorial Service. In the Ordination Service following Lics. 

Kenneth Gorvette, Stafford Hutchinson, and Gerald In- 

man, were set apart to the work of the ministry by the 

laying on of hands. Rev. A. D. Cann preached the Ordina- 

tion Sermon. Rev. Kenneth Gorvette is a member of our 

Moncton Church and is beginning his third year in pastoral 

work; Rev. Stafford Hutchinson is a member of our Salem 

Church and Rev. Gerald Inman is a member of our 

Perth Church, both these men now beginning their second 

year in pastoral work. 

An added feature of this year’s Beulah Camp Meeting 

programme — an hour of sacred music the last Saturday 

afternoon sponsored by the Young People’s Association 

and directed by Song Evangelists Deverne and Paul Mul- 

len. This service will likely be reported on the Y. P. 

Page, so we will not repeat. 

A blessed spirit of liberty in the Beulah services this 

year. There was “a shout in the Camp” and a wholesome 

freedom upon the services. Tears of joy and songs of 

praise were mingled with the shouts, a variety that was 

indicative of a true Holy Ghost liberty. There was little 

evidence of demonstration to attract attention, or demon- 

stration to imitate. There seemed to be a general desire 

to obey the Holy Spirit. How good and how pleasant to 

dwell to-gether in such an atmosphere! I'm glad I was 

there! 

Victory and blessing around the old Tabernacle altars 

this year! With the exception of the opening service of 

the Camp, there were seekers in every evening service. 

How many, I wouldn't know, but the total would run 

high. And earnest seekers they were. Tearful petitions 

and trusting faith brought blessed assurance. Shining 

faces and ringing testimonies were convincing evidence 

of grace received. And so the unnumbered host who have 

found the historic Tabernacle a Bethel to their souls, hear 
new voices joining in the song “There is a spot to me 
more dear than native vale or mountain, a spot for which 

affection’s tear springs grateful from its fountain; ‘tis 

not where kindred joys abound, tho’ that is almost heaven, 

but where I first my Saviour found, and felt my sins for- 

given!” : 

Rev. J. A. Moses rendered earnest, faithful, courteous 

service as chairman of the Camp Meeting. For his labour 

of love we are grateful. 

Since it has to come, it is nice to see it this way! 

Hundreds encircling the Tabernacle to sing “Blest Be 

the Tie” and “God Be With You”, join in a last prayer to- 

gether, and wish one another God-speed. “We shall still 

be joined in heart” ... and one day “meet at Jesus’ feet”. 

Amen! 

The King's Highway


